 St John’s Group Practice

Patient Participation Group Meeting

Wednesday 20th March 2013

Present:
Mrs G Shillitoe, Practice Manager



Mrs S Bullock, Reception Manager

Mrs C Smith, Administration Assistant



Mrs J Temporal, Administration Assistant



Mr J Lilley

Apologies were received from Mr Ellis

Practice News

Dr Slattery our first Registrar GP left the Practice at the end of January.  Dr O’Connor Read began his 6 month contract in February and has now started seeing patients.

Sister Jamie Standring Senior Staff Nurse retired from the Practice in February and Sister Elan Leaney will be retiring at the end of March.  

Sister Angela Malloy has now started as our new Treatment Room Nurse: we also have two new ladies who have joined the reception team.

From April Ear Clinic appointments will only be available on Tuesday mornings and Wednesday afternoons. 

The Treatment Room will open Monday afternoon, all day Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday mornings and all day on a Friday.

A copy of the Patient Participation Group Year End Report was handed to Mr Lilley.
Telephone queuing system – the Practice is changing telephone providers from BT to ETS.  This new system is capable of adding a queuing system to suit the needs of the practice and its patients.  Mrs Shillitoe is currently finalising details and hopefully the system will be in place by the end of April. (Action Plan 2013 updated).
NHS Direct is finishing and changing to NHS 111.  When patients call the surgery to be diverted to the out of hours service a message will explain where patients can get advice from.  The practice will then receive details of which patients have been advised.

PALS (Patient Advice & Liaison Service) moved to Sovereign House, Ten Pound Walk for their final two weeks.   However, every local authority area in England and Wales will establish a HealthWatch service in April 2013.  No information has yet been received as to where this will be but it will be an independent organisation, able to employ its own staff and volunteers, so it can become the influential and effective voice of the public.  It will have to keep accounts and make its annual reports available to the public.  The aim of HealthWatch Doncaster will be to give citizens and communities a stronger voice to influence and challenge how health and social care services are provided within their locality.
As from 1st April 2013 all practices have to be registered with Care Quality Commission (CQC).   The CQC will start inspecting general practices from the beginning of April and will be given 48 hours notice.  The CQC advise practices to bring in members of their Patient Participation Group on the day of the inspection.   Mr Lilley said he would be interested in this visit and willing to be the representative for the PPG and be involved when the visit takes place.
Rats – have been seen in the Car Park, the council have been contacted again re this problem.

Next meeting to be held on Wednesday 12th June 2013 at 12 noon

Copies of minutes, PPG year end report and leaflet about 

HealthWatch Doncaster to all group members

